
NOT YET RATIFIED 

GREAT RISSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday, 04 April 2017 at the Great Rissington Club 

Present:  Parish Councillors Richard Cleverly (Chairman, Colin Campbell, Tasha Surch.   

In attendance:  District Councillor Mark MacKenzie-Charrington, Local Government Electors (4) 

1 Apologies for absence and declarations of interest 

The Chairman asked if there were any financial interests to be declared.  No such declarations 
were made.  

Apologies had been received from Clive Billing (Vice Chairman), Liz Pearce, John Durrant, Mike 
Hoyle, Mike Saunders (Parish Clerk) and County Councillor Nigel Moor.  

2 Minutes of meeting held on 07 March 2016 were approved and signed by the Chairman as an 
accurate record. 

3 Accounts and financial matters 

The monthly accounts spread-sheet had not been provided by the Parish Clerk in his absence 
and would be reviewed at the next meeting. 

It was agreed to accept the quote from Bibury Landscapes for cutting of the village greens as per 
the 2016 areas. 

4 Matters Arising 

 The Parish Clerk was to confirm that the telephone box had been added to the Parish Council 
insurance. 

5.  Planning 

Waterbank. Councillor Colin Campbell had spoken with the applicant for the Workshop at 
Waterbank regarding the construction material.  Mr Sterling had confirmed that the Planning 
Officer had accepted Stone Construction rather than the wooden cladding previously equired on 
the rear part of Waterbank.   No objections were raised to the development. 

6 Correspondence 

None received 

6 District Councillor’s report 

Mark’s report included the following updates: 



• More will be known about the Defibrillator fund in 2 weeks but it was likely that priority 
would be for communities without one.  

• The Nursery School project at the Upper Rissington Site was going ahead thanks to the work 
of the Head and Chair of Governors.  

• Badhams Pharmacy in Upper Rissington will open on 2nd May 2017. 
• The new Coop will open on 12th April 2017.  It was not known what would be happening to 

the old Coop site which had previously been earmarked for a medical facility but there no 
takers. 

• Parishioners were encouraged to vote at the Council Elections on 4th May 2017. 

7 Any other business 

No items were raised. 

8 Date of next meeting to held on 2nd May 2017 

The meeting was closed at 19:23 by Chairman Richard Cleverley 

 

 

 

 


